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CORRESPONDENCE FOLLOWING THE COMMITTEE MEETING

Committee ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Date and Time 
of Meeting

TUESDAY, 5 JUNE 2018, 4.30 PM

Please find below correspondence send by the Committee Chair following the meeting, 
together with any responses received.

For any further details, please contact scrutinyviewpoints@cardiff.gov.uk
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Ref: RDB/RP/MM/05.06.2018 
 
08 June 2018 
 
Councillor Michael Michael, 
Cabinet Member for Clean Streets, Recycling & Environment, 
County Hall, 
Atlantic Wharf, 
Cardiff CF10 4UW. 
 
 
Dear Councillor Michael, 
 
 
Environmental Scrutiny Committee – 5 June 2018 
 
 
On behalf of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee I would like to thank you 

and the officers for attending the Committee meeting on Tuesday 5 June 

2018.  As you are aware the meeting received items titled ‘Shared Regulatory 

Service – Business Plan 2018/19 & Annual Report 2017/18’ and ‘Cabinet 

Response to Restore Our Rivers’. The comments and observations made by 

Members following these items are set out in this letter. 

 
Shared Regulatory Service – Business Plan 2018/19 & Annual Report 

2017/18 

 
 The Committee is pleased with the progress that the Shared Regulatory 

Service has achieved in the last twelve months and the proposals 

contained within its business plan for 2018/19. In particular Members feel 

that the service has done well to deliver its role within budget and to score 

well against the vast majority of performance indicators. On behalf of the 

Committee I would like to thank the Shared Regulatory Service for their 

hard work and the progress that they have made in 2017/18. 

 
 Members noted the twelve redundancies that are required from the service 

to meet its budget savings for the financial year 2019/20. They were 

concerned that the redundancies could have a negative impact on service 

delivery and will closely monitor the effect that this will have on service 
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delivery in the next few years.  In addition to this, I would be grateful if you 

could confirm the cost full financial cost of the redundancies.  

 
 During the meeting I asked a question about how the other two partner 

local authorities had scrutinised the Shared Regulatory Service and if 

there were any future plans for joint scrutiny of the service. It was clear 

that existing scrutiny arrangements were specific to individual authorities 

and that a workable joint scrutiny approach has yet to be achieved.  As 

Chair of Cardiff’s Environmental Scrutiny Committee I would be willing to 

engage in some form of joint scrutiny with the other partner local 

authorities; this I believe would potentially help prevent duplication of 

scrutiny and ensure that the service is thoroughly scrutinised from the 

perspective of each of the partner local authorities. Several Members of 

the Committee felt that some type of joint scrutiny pilot could be explored. I 

would be grateful if you could raise the topic of joint scrutiny at the next 

Shared Regulatory Service Joint Committee meeting and then provide the 

Committee with feedback resulting from the discussion.  

 
 At the meeting Members raised some concerns about the Trading 

Standards performance indicator result ‘SRS/TS/002’ that was risk rated 

as either ‘Red’ or ‘Amber’ across each of the partner local authority areas 

in 2017/18.  Shared Regulatory Service officers commented that this was 

both a frustrating and misleading indicator for the service as any new 

cases opened towards the end of the financial year needed to be 

completed before the end of that financial year. If such cases weren’t 

completed very quickly then they would count against the performance of 

the service.  The Committee agreed with the Shared Regulatory Service 

officers and felt that it should be possible to develop a better indicator that 

didn’t focus on completion by a single date. For example, if a very complex 

case arose in mid-March that would ordinarily take six months to resolve it 

would seem stupid to penalise the service for failing to deal with it in two 

weeks. In addition to this it might have a negative impact in terms of wider 

public protection.  With this in mind the Committee would ask that the 

performance indicator is reviewed so that a more meaningful outcome is 
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recorded, for example, using rolling year basis and  then measuring the 

number of cases completed within a specific timescale.    

 
 Page 52 of the Draft Shared Regulatory Service Business Plan 2018/19 

contained details of performance measures of ‘what we will measure 

during 2018/19’. A Member asked why two of the private sector housing 

indicators had a ‘TBC’ target and was informed that the exact detail of the 

performance measure was still being developed. I would be grateful if you 

could provide this Committee and the Community & Adult Services 

Scrutiny Committee with precise details of these new performance 

measures once they are available.  

 
 Members were concerned that the orange diamond stickers placed on bins 

in Cardiff for assisted lifts were potentially helping criminals to identify the 

addresses of vulnerable residents.  Members of the Committee recently 

visited Lamby Way to look at the in cab technology used in waste 

collection vehicles. During the visit it was clear that waste collection details 

specific to individual properties (for example, if an assisted lift is required) 

could be programmed into the in cab technology – Members felt that if this 

was done then it would remove the need for an orange diamond on the 

bin. In addition to this I would be grateful if you could consider analysing 

the waste management list of assisted lifts against any data that the 

Shared Regulatory Service and / or police might have on reported crimes 

to establish if there is a link between the two data sources.   

 
 During the meeting I asked a question about the possibility of rolling out 

more cold call zones across Cardiff.  In my view the impact of cold call 

zones in Cardiff has been positive and the relative cost of rolling these out 

is relatively small. I would be grateful if you could provide me with an 

update on the practicality of rolling more of these schemes out across 

Cardiff.  

 
 A Shared Regulatory Service officer made a comment during the meeting 

that the growing success of the service now meant that other 

organisations are now submitting potential new business requests to the 
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Shared Regulatory Service. Members thought that this was a really 

positive outcome that the service should build on to increase future 

revenue generation. With this in mind I would be grateful if you could 

confirm what the service will be doing in future to proactively generate 

additional income.  

 

Cabinet Response to Restore Our Rivers 

 
 The Committee thank you for the positive response to the 

recommendations made in the Restore Our Rivers report. During the 

meeting you suggested that we should consider revisiting the 

recommendations of the report by inviting the other partner organisations 

to the report back to Committee in the next municipal year.  I will look into 

this and ask the Principal Scrutiny Officer to speak with the other partners 

in the next month to obtain a progress update for our July meeting.  I will 

ensure that you are kept up to date on the matter.   

 
I would be grateful if you would consider the above comments and provide a 

response to the content of this letter. 

 

 

Regards, 

 

Councillor Ramesh Patel 

Chairperson Environmental Scrutiny Committee 

 
 
Cc: 
 
 
 Andrew Gregory - Director of City Operations 

 Matt Wakelam - Operational Manager, Infrastructure & Operations 

 Gary Brown – Operational Manager, Assets, Engineering & Operations 
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 Dave Holland – Head of the Shared Regulatory Service 

 Will Lane – Operational Manager, Neighbourhood Services - Shared 

Regulatory Service 

 Helen Picton – Operational Manager, Enterprise & Specialist Services – 

Shared Regulatory Service 

 Christina Hill – Operational Manager, Commercial Services – Shared 

Regulatory Service 

 Davina Fiore - Director of Governance & Legal Services 

 Members of Cardiff’s Environmental Scrutiny Committee 
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Ref: RDB/RP/PB/05.06.2018 
 
2 August 2018 
 
Councillor Peter Bradbury, 
Cabinet Member for Culture & Leisure, 
County Hall, 
Atlantic Wharf, 
Cardiff CF10 4UW. 
 
 
Dear Councillor Bradbury, 
 
 
Environmental Scrutiny Committee – 5 June 2018 
 
 
On behalf of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee I would like to thank you 

and the officers for attending the Committee meeting on Tuesday 5 June 

2018.  As you are aware the meeting received an item titled ‘Tree 

Management’. The comments and observations made by Members following 

this item are set out in this letter. 

 
Tree Management 
 
 The Committee was interested in the idea of selling more tree plaques to 

the public by linking up with other areas such as Bereavement & 

Registration Services. Cardiff has a large supply of trees and a growing 

population who might, for example, wish to commemorate the life of 

someone or celebrate an event such as a wedding or a birth. With this in 

mind, I would be grateful if you could discuss the idea with Bereavement & 

Registration Services to see if it could become a new source of revenue 

for the Council.  

 
 During the meeting Members were informed that it was important to use 

the planning process to decide on the location and type of trees to be 

planted in key areas of the city, for example, in new developments, 

alongside the highway and on Council land.  It was felt that using the 

correct planting approach should make future tree maintenance easier. 
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The Committee would like assurance that the Council will continue to 

follow the correct planning and tree planting advice for all new trees.  

 
 The Committee would like to note their concerned at the reduction in tree 

management budget from £528,000 (including a one off payment 

£100,000 from the financial resilience mechanism) in 2017/18 to £431,530 

in 2018/19 – an overall reduction of £96,470. In addition to this the income 

target for 2018/19 has increased by £5,000 which, given the £15,426 

income shortfall for 2017/18, means that the service will need to increase 

income by £20,426 in 2018/19.  Members believe that keeping on top of 

the tree management backlog with a reduced budget and then delivering 

against an increased income target seems to be a very significant 

challenge.  

 
 Members would be grateful if you could provide the Committee with the 

Tree Management emergency response phone number.  

 
 The Committee acknowledge the challenges faced by the Tree 

Management Service in competing commercially with the private sector; 

particularly around staff retention as it is possible for properly qualified 

arborists to earn significantly more money outside the Council.  That said, 

the fact that arborists are able to earn significantly more money outside the 

Council means that new financial opportunities exist and that the Council 

should do what it can to win more of this work.  With this in mind, and only 

when existing tree management backlogs are under control, we would 

encourage the Tree Management Service to target existing commercial 

tree management opportunities across the city.  

 
 The Committee would be grateful if you could inform them where the list of 

tree preservation orders is stored and how this can be accessed.  

 
 The Committee would like to congratulate the Tree Management Service 

for the work that they have carried out to reduce tree related insurance 

claims made against the Council.  The reduction from £45,333.96 in 
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2012/13 to £0 in 2016/17 has been impressive and illustrates that 

efficiencies have been achieved in this area.  

 
I would be grateful if you would consider the above comments and provide a 

response to the content of this letter. 

 

Regards, 

 

Councillor Ramesh Patel 

Chairperson Environmental Scrutiny Committee 

 
 
Cc: 
 
 
 Neil Hanratty – Director for Economic Development 

 Jon Maidment – Operational Manager – Parks, Sport & Harbour Authority 

 Kevin Matthews – Senior Tree Officer  

 Davina Fiore - Director of Governance & Legal Services 

 Members of Cardiff’s Environmental Scrutiny Committee 
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